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Levesque, Jennifer

From: Boyle, Sarah
Sent: Sunday, October 17, 2021 3:21 PM
To: Dietz, Stephanie; cityclerk
Subject: Fwd: Wathen Development

 

Sarah Boyle 
District 5 Council Member, City of Merced 
Email Address: BoyleS@Cityofmerced.org 
Email Address: District5@Cityofmerced.org 
 
Phone: (209) 385‐6251 
 

Sent from a mobile device. Please excuse brevity and typos.  

 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Marney Kramer   
Date: October 17, 2021 at 3:15:18 PM PDT 
To: "Ornelas, Jesse" <OrnelasJ@cityofmerced.org>, "Echevarria, Fernando" 
<EchevarriaF@cityofmerced.org>, "Perez, Bertha" <PerezB@cityofmerced.org>, "Blake, Kevin" 
<BlakeK@cityofmerced.org>, "Boyle, Sarah" <BoyleS@cityofmerced.org>, "Serratto, Matthew" 
<serrattom@cityofmerced.org> 
Subject: Wathen Development 

  
Marney & Mory Kramer 

 
Merced, CA  95340 

 
 
Dear Merced County Leaders , 
 
My husband and I purchased our Wathen home twenty years ago and were part of the first phase of 
homes here.   We purposely chose to buy a home on a court so we could avoid a lot of traffic and 
pedestrians walking through.  We knew the lot on Yosemite and G would eventually be developed and 
contain apartments, but not as many as what is currently being proposed.  Our concerns for the 
impending development and apartment complex is the same as many of our neighbors.  We are fearful of 
Sandpiper becoming a very busy thoroughfare with the 48 apartments going in, so I can only imagine how 
much worse that would be if the numbers were doubled.   We spoke to a long time Merced County 
appraiser who said our home values will definitely decrease with a large number of high density homes 
being so near our homes (across the street).    The other concern is the walls at the end of our courts and 
the limited height and openings.  The recent Wathen homes built have very tall walls and no opening for 
people to walk through and we would like the same consideration.  We are next to the end of a court and 
are very worried. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Marney & Mory Kramer 
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[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of City of Merced ‐‐ DO NOT CLICK on links or 
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.] 




